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His Excellency Mr Koji Tsuruoka,

Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary,

The Embassy of Japan,

101-104 Piccadilly,

London, 

W1J 7JT











1st of August 2016

Dear Mr Ambassador,

I am writing to you in the light of the recent horrific attack in Sagamihara.

We are a group comprised of and representing disabled people, their carers and supporters in Richmond, West London. We strongly believe in the rights of disabled people to live independent lives, participating fully in and contributing to society. We believe that society is enriched by diversity and that everyone has an equal right to fulfil their potential and that a right to life is fundamental and inalienable no matter what a person’s personal circumstance.

When we learned of the attack at the Tsukui Yamayuri-en facility we felt the same shock and revulsion as was felt across Japan. The shared pain bridged the many thousands of miles which separate our two countries.

We would like to express our heartfelt sympathy to the victims, their families and all those affected as they come to terms with this most terrible event.

We would also like to acknowledge your government's unequivocal condemnation of not only the attack itself but also the motivation behind it. We would also like to offer our support of the investigation into the events and the reassurance that steps will be taken to prevent any recurrence, provided that these steps do not limit or restrict the freedoms of those they serve to protect.

We would, however, respectively disagree with your Government's assurance that this is not a terror attack. Whilst not perpetrated by Daesh or some similar group, this despicable and indiscriminate attack on a group of defenceless and innocent victims has left disabled people across the world in fear of being victims themselves, the very definition of terror. It is essential that Governments of every nation make it abundantly clear that the abhorrent views held by the individual that committed this crime are both wrong and wholly unacceptable.

In closing I'd like to say that we and those we represent stand in solidarity with you and your countrymen and reassure you that the victims, although unnamed, will not be forgotten.

Yours faithfully,

Alan Benson

for and on behalf of RUILS Your Say Group
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